Foothill College Academic Senate Minutes

September 27, 2004 2:30-4:30

The meeting was called to Order at 2:37 p.m.

Approval of Minutes – A motion to approve the minutes of June 7th and June 21st were approved unanimously. Consent calendar was approved with changes as noted below.

Changes to consent calendar

· Janet Spybrook to join Academic council

· Conference and Travel fund

· Mary Hawkins to join TRC Due process committee

· Dolores Davison will join Janet Spybrook’s TRC as ‘at large’

· Carolyn Holcroft Burns will join COOL committee

· Elaine Haight to join Katy Ripp’s TRC as ‘at large’

Paul Starer noted that an additional 14 to 15 at large faculty would be needed for tenure review in the spring quarter.  There will also potentially be 8-10 hiring committees in the winter and spring quarters.  Senators should direct faculty who are interested in service needs to contact Paul Starer at ext. 7202. Amended consent calendar was approved unanimously.

Bernadine Fong addressed the Senate. Bernadine welcomed the senate to the new academic year, and additionally the new members of the senate. She reminded the senate that in academic year 2004-2005 we would be engaged in self-study, which would be a major effort. The usual Wednesday ‘campus hour’ would be reduced as much as possible to give faculty time to participate in self-study and other pressing service needs. She asked what rumors we had heard, to ensure that we had an open dialog and accurate information. Wait lists seemed to be working in moving qualified students into class rosters as other students were disqualified due to non-payment of classes. Our ‘pay when you register’ policy appeared to be working well. A discussion about the price of books and the overall financial status of the bookstore ensued. Many students had commented that books were now their single biggest expense. Senators were asked to work with their faculty to consider how we could reduce the price of books, including looking at the book adoption process for efficiencies. Our college budget ending balance looked very good, and was estimated to be about two million dollars. In contrast, DeAnza had a projected deficit of about $600,000. Further, DeAnza College appeared to have a downturn in overall enrollment of about four percent. Foothill College may have a lower enrollment of about two percent, but the final numbers are not yet available. A caution was made about possible layoffs of DeAnza classified employees, which could bump some Foothill classified positions. An additional caution was made regarding the availability of the two million dollar balance that Foothill had, as most of that was largely ‘spoken for’. 

Karen Gillette addressed the senate regarding academic integrity issues, and made available copies of the new academic honor code pamphlet. She announced that several thousand copies of the pamphlet were printed, and that an additional print run would likely occur. 

Charlotte Thunen presented on a Learning Communities conference, to be held on Friday, October 8th.  The Senate will pay for up to five faculty to attend; interested parties should contact Charlotte directly.

Paul Starer welcomed the new senators and made a presentation to the Senate addressing the basis of being an effective Senator, including a senator’s responsibilities, such as reporting senate activities to their constituency, and various rules, including voting by proxy if needed. The senate would adopt a practice of ‘flexible Robert’s rules of order’, and that we were covered by the Brown Act. Paul discussed the important issues the Senate would engage in this academic year, including implementing the plus-minus grading study, and a move to strengthen the English and mathematics requirements for graduation from the College. Paul also announced that Dolores Davison, senate vice president, would chair the College Curriculum Committee, as decided in the Spring 2004 constitutional election.

Dolores Davison presented an introductory overview of the role of the Curriculum Committee and its responsibilities.  

Robert Cormia presented the Senate budget for the upcoming academic year, and noted that due to the increase in dues we would have a very healthy balance at the end of the year, perhaps as high as $7500. The senate would need to consider how best to use these monies. Separately, the senate should consider a discussion to partially restore the Senate stipend, paid in previous years through ‘B budget’, as suggested by the senate last year. Forms were made available for faculty to sign up for the $6 monthly dues, as well as discontinue their payments if desired.

The issue of P/T faculty email addresses was brought up, as reaching part-time faculty for the election last spring was very difficult, and in fact resulted in the election having to be stopped and restarted. This year it appears we may have a means of developing a database of part-time faculty email address by working with Gigi Gallagher in HR.

Andy Fraknoi made a final comment regarding the use of the college’s marketing department to more favorably reposition and rebrand our image as an institution of higher learning, including workforce development.

Paul Starer made a final comment thanking senators and faculty for their service, especially as this year and next will present an increased challenge in service needs, and additionally the opportunity of affecting positive change in the academic outcomes of our students.  Paul also announced that there would be a joint Academic Senate meeting at DeAnza on Monday, October 25th, with more information to follow in the next two weeks.

The meeting was concluded at 4:37 p.m.

